Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: White House Office of Records Management: Presidential Handwriting File, 1981-1989 (COPY SET)

Series II: Presidential Records

Folder Title: Folder 209 (11/13/1985-11/25/1985)

Box: 14

To see more digitized collections visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 07/24/2025

Dear Mr. Nechuta:

Thank you for your message of support for my Administration's tax plan.

The vast majority of Americans believe that our tax system is long overdue for major change. It's not hard to understand why, as you make clear in citing your family's situation. One feature of the tax reform we're fighting for will be a \$2,000 deduction for each dependent. You can be sure we're keeping in mind the needs of citizens like you and your family. Hearing from you reinforces my determination to finish the job we've started.

You and your family have my very best wishes.

Sincerely,

D DEACAN

RONALD REAGAN

Mr. Randy Nechuta 3935 Shaftsburg Road Lainsburg, Michigan 48848

P.S. I've asked that booklets about the White House be enclosed for Sarah and Scott.

RR:AVH:DE:pps

VEncls: TPH Booklets (2)
VCC: RVH

Randy and Beverly Nechuta 3935 Shaftsburg Rd Lainsburg, MI 48848

Dear Mr. President:

Thank you for the priviledge to write this letter. It is written with all sincerity and respect.

I am the father of a household of 4 people. My wife and two children Sarah 6 and Scott 4. My yearly income is about \$21,500. My house payment \$465.00. My car payment \$130.00 monthly, my utilities average about \$150.00 monthly and food about \$300. monthly. My wife and I feel it is a great importance for the mother to stay home with the children, yet I receive no tax credit for her services.

I am writing these figures not to bore you but to inform you I need help and that I am much in favor of your new tax proposal.

Thank you for your efforts on behalf of the american family and I hope we will always remain a family. Not having husband and wife both needing to work.

Very respectfully yours,

Randy Nechuta

We are Brighting to get a lower them. I see the second and well the second and well are the second and well are the second and secon

End Cuse File November 14, 1985

Doar Mr. Brooks:

Thank you for your generous words following the interception of the Achille Lauro hijackers.

As I said the day after that event, such incidents reinforce the determination of those who share the privilege of liberty to join together in countering the scourge of international terrorism. The backing of Americans like you for the strong message we've sent terrorists the world over is the surest guarantee we'll prevail.

You have my heartfelt thanks and best wishes.

Sincercly,

MANUEL PERCEN

A

Mr. Joseph E. Brooks
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
Lord and Taylor
Fifth Avenue
New York, New York 10018

cc: Kathy Osborne

RR/DE/AVH/lynn-- 11PMNB

P-192

851114

THE WHITE HOUSE

Date:

To:

David Chew

Huis is one from the Sample

ANNE HIGGINS

Special Assistant to the President and Director of Correspondence Room 94, x7610

Randy: Becory Wecher
3935 Shafts burg Rd Lainsburg, MI. 458-48

Dear Mr. President:

Thank you for the priviledge to write this letter. It is written with

all sincerity and respect.

I am the father of a household of .4 people. My wife and two children Sarah 6 and Scott 4. My yearly income is about \$21,500; My house payment 1465.00 my car payment 5/30,059, my utilies average about \$150.00 Mattly & Food about \$ 300. monthly. My wife and I feel it is a great importance for the mother to stay home with the children, yet I recieve no tax credit for her services.

I am writing these figures not to bore you but to inform you I need helpand that I am much in favor of your new tax proposal.

Thank you for your efforts on behalf of the americaniand I hope we will always remain afamily. Not raving husband and wife both needing to work.

Very respectfully yours

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Mr. President:

I wasn't sure if this is someone you personally knew

him but have met fix. So if some more on and some con an

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

TO: Anne Higgins

FROM: KATHY OSBORNE
Personal Secretary
to the President

DATE: 11-4-85

Can you have someone do a nice reply to this one. Thanks.

(Ke o mi 1st nume faile)

Ifth Avenue, New York 10018

October the Twenty-Fourth, 1985

Joseph E. Brooks
Chairman
Chief Exercise Officer

MY DEAR MR. PRESIDENT,

The actions you took to resolve the Achille Lauro hijacking and your decision to intercept the Egyptian plane were appropriate, in my opinion. The brutal killing of an American citizen, traveling with an American passport, demands action that is protective of his life. That passport is sacrosanct, and all American citizens must be able to go any place in the world with our government's permission, which allows them the full protection of the United States for their personal well-being.

Your actions, Mr. President, were in keeping with everything I believe you stand for. You are a man of great courage, of great integrity and great feeling. You have made a very important mark in American history.

I had to convey my opinions to you in this matter and my support and my applause. Mr. President, you and your Secretary of State are to be commended for upholding the great tradition that has built this country.

I extend my very best wishes to you and Mrs. Reagan for continued good health and continued successes.

Sincerely,

Bush

.

•

THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

November 15, 1985

Dear Suzanne:

Thank you very much for your letter and the picture of "Theatre Street." Believe it or not, I had just read about architect Rossi designing the theatre and other buildings. Of course I had read about it in your magnificent book which I'll have with me in Geneva because I'm only half way through it. Thank you so much for sending it to me. I'm really enjoying it, and it has also helped for the forthcoming meeting.

I hope we can open a few doors and really get on with the business of a world at peace. I'm grateful for your good wishes and your prayers. Again, my heartfelt thanks.

Sincerely, Rangom

Ms. Suzanne Massie Leningrad

Dear Mr. Bresident,

I don't know when, or is this letter were reach you before the by neeting, but I did want to wish you all the best — especially from here.

Mease know too, that I have heard many expressions of good were for your personally from people in this city.

There is a great deal or hope that somehow our relations will get better.

Life is really so hand, there are so many things that need improving and that what seems to be uppermost in everyone's mind. And or course, in this city especially, the me mory or wan is still very close and very hearly an obsession.

are expecting a lot from him. Stories about him abound: that he plays free quitar - that his daughter works in a center for alchoholics and drug addicts are that she was largely responsible for spanking the anti-drunkeness campaign (which, by the way, seems to be having

In the street here) - that his mother died recently and that he attended the church Functal himself but who knows?

The press seems to have toned down their strdeney about you a bit, and. The in heningrad has been quite surprisingly mild.

Thope you are Feeling Fine. May 602 be with you, quide you and que you His wisdom — and the luce of the Irish, too!

all best wishes from Leningrad.

Encerely,

Suzanne Massic

Jer aplantie parch deringred - to be delivered to Ms. Sugame Massie Den Suzanne Thank you very much for you letter & the fricture of "Thate street." Believe it or not I had first read about architect Rossi designing the thate, in to tund book but b source & bed board retter in em sim enal I'll heider hood treesfingen mage There I become I'm only half way I brough it. Thank you so much for sonding it to me, I'm really enjoying it. It to me, I'm really enjoying it. I the forthcoming meeting. I hope me can open a fem doors & really get on with the business of a world at place. I'm grateful for your good michos & your prayers. again my hentbelt thumbs.

373559 NP018

Non- 85



(Not Shound

PHYLLIS SCHLAFLY PRESIDENT 68 FAIRMOUNT ALTON, ILLINOIS 62002 (618) 462-5415

EAGLE FORUM

LEADING THE PRO-FAMILY MOVEMENT SINCE 1972

Fereva, Nov. 19

316 PENNSYLVANIA AVE., S.E., SUITE 203, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20003, (202)

Dear Mr. President

Forty leaders of women's organizations in America and Europe traveled to Geneva at our own expense to show support of you, your vision for SDI, and your determination to go forward with SDI in order to make Nuclear weapons obsolete. We showed our support of your policy through hews conferences, interviews, speeches, and a balloon demonstration in the parts on Sunday in order to counteract the massive propagandal orchestrated by the Soviets and their friends in the media

Mr. President, 5D1 will as sure your place in history as the greatest american President of the Zoth couldny. We are counting on you to stand like a rock against all allowests to prevent the building of SDI.

373559

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: November 16, 1985

Phyllis Schlafly, Americans for SDI Contact:

Hotel des Berques, tel. (011 41) 22 32 08 35

Women for Peace Through a Real Defense

Phyllis Schlafly, President, Eagle Forum Alton, Illinois

Sarah King, President General, Daughters of the American Revolution Murfreesboro, Tennessee

Joan Hueter, President, National Association of Pro America Washington, DC

Beverly LaHaye, President, Concerned Women for America Washington, DC

Nina May, President, Renaissance Women Washington, DC

Representative Penny Pullen, Illinois Legislature Chicago, Illinois

Helen Marie Taylor, Eagle Forum Education & Legal Defense Fund Orange, Virginia

Nancy Greene, president, Women's Institute of International Relations Los Angeles, California

Captain Red & Dorothy McDaniel, former P.O.W., American Defense Institute Washington, DC

Lady Olga Maitland, London, England London, England

Ada Boerma, ICTO, Dutch Women for Peace Netherlands

Attie Soels, ICTO, Dutch Women for Peace Netherlands

Evelyn Lecheme, ICTO affiliate in France France

Najla Lataif Detroit, Michigan

Jane Boeckmann, California, publisher Los Angeles, CA

Linda Jones, Maine, publisher Windsor, Maine



- Elaine Donnelly, Donnelly Media Associates
 Detroit, Michigan
- LaNeil Wright, president, Texas Eagle Forum Dallas, Texas
- Susan Barr, Pennsylvania, Daughters of the American Revolution Bethlehem, Pennsylvania
- Beth Skousen, Michigan Eagle Forum Detroit, Michigan
- Marion Dalton, Education Chair., Republican Women's Fed. of Michigan Detroit, Michigan
- Mae Eye, Colorado Eagle Forum Denver, Colorado
- Dorothy Sheldon, Chairman, Christian Women's Club of Michigan Detroit, Michigan
- Kitty Werthmann, South Dakota Eagle Forum Pierre, South Dakota
- Fred & Cynthia Haeberle, Public Affairs Club, Dallas, Texas
 Dallas, Texas
- Frances Opp Martin, Indiana Eagle Forum Indianapolis, Indiana
- Mrs. Richard Creedon, Daughters of the American Revolution Indianapolis, Indiana

4.,

- Mrs. George Wanhainen, Indiana Indianapolis, Indiana
- Phyllis L. Jamison, Indiana Indianapolis, Indiana
- Graham Kinahan, SDI Coalition Washington, DC
- Mr. Jack Pullen Chicago, Illinois
- Elizabeth Kepley, Concerned Women for America Washington, DC

End lasc Filc

353105 F0066-09

Nov 85

.

•

Sunday 353105 The President has seen Nov. 24-1585 Dear Mr. President. I couldn't let any more Time 90 by cus Theres telling you how proud and happy I am about your wonderful Success cu Geneva-The whole world feels This way - and I had a Chance to closely observe This When you addressed Congress as I was we Corps Sand They almost to a man - asked me to convey to gow their

heart fell congratulations and admination _ Som speech Ceras master ful - and So local received - not only did we all Show our emotion but I noticed That Even the normally reserved diplomats were applanding! The trep - The Speech all of it was a triumph - not only for you - but for our or

freedoms we hard dear. Thank you, Mr. President tor heing-not only la great leaderbut a wonderful human. being. Every day I Thank God for giving me me opportunity 8 be associated with you and to assist u any way of care Li gour slobk endeavors. I not only respect Qued admire you - trut I love you learly - as do all of us who

serve for. Devoted & -Lucky Kooseerek P.S. I and all my Stap are really looking forward to The excitement and Challenge of The Coorbachor VisiX. to the United States.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

NOTE FOR:

FRED F. FIELDING

The President has

seen

acted upon

commented upon



the attached; and it is forwarded to you for your:

information

action



Please forward to Records Management for dispatch. Thank you.

> David L. Chew Staff Secretary (x-2702)

cc:

444.

The President has seen

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 13, 1985

Rescived 5 8 1035 MDV 14 - M111: 24

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

FRED F. FIELDING

SUBJECT:

Pardon Petition of Philip F. Werner

By letter of November 1, 1985 (Tab A), Milan D. Bish, formerly U.S. Ambassador to the Eastern Caribbean and Chief of Mission at the U.S. Embassy, Bridgetown, Barbados, wrote to you in support of the pardon petition of Philip F. Werner.

Mr. Werner was convicted of mail fraud and sentenced, on July 19, 1982, to imprisonment for six months (reduced to 60 days), probation for five years, community service, and a fine of \$25,000.

Attached for your recommended use is a proposed response to Mr. Bish advising him that Mr. Werner's petition has been forwarded to the Pardon Attorney for processing and will be given every consideration (Tab B).

The single way med is it is for the single t

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

November 26, 1985

Dear Milan:

Thank you for your letter of November 1, 1985 in support of the pardon petition of Philip F. Werner. I appreciate receiving the benefit of your thoughts on this matter.

Be assured that Mr. Werner's petition and your supporting letter will be given every consideration by the Pardon Attorney and, in turn, the White House.

Again, my thanks. It was good to hear from you.

Sincerely,

Mr. Milan D. Bish Post Office Box 2156 Grand Island, Nebraska 68802

MILAN D. BISH P.O. BOX 2156 GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA 68802

308/382-2083

November 1, 1985

The President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

Because of our past relationship, you know that I am reluctant to ask for any personal attentions. However, this is one time I feel so strongly about an individual and his welfare that I am asking your personal consideration.

This week a Petition for Pardon will be filed with the Justice Department for Philip F. Werner of Hastings, Nebraska. I won't trouble you with the details. I will simply state that Philip is one of the most decent and honorable men I have ever met. He is respected by everyone that knows him. This can be attested to by the letters of recommendation for Pardon sent to the Justice Department. For example, one of them is from United States Senator James Exon who is of a different political philosophy than Mr. Werner's.

Although Mr. Werner has paid his debt to society without any complaint, I have personally observed the emotional toll it has taken. Although his medical problems have caused no immediate life threatening conditions, his heredity does not lend itself to a long life.

I respectfully ask that his Petition be reviewed as soon as possible. Not only will the validity of the pardon request be recognized, but it would also restore the confidence he needs to continue to make civic and philanthropic contributions to his community and country.

I would not ask this of you if I did not sincerely believe it is right and just.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Milan D. Bish

MDB:tr

End luse F,le

November 25, 1985

Dear Nackey:

Thanks for your "Bon Voyage" editorial. We kept the faith. I must say my one on one meetings were most interesting. He is a somewhat different breed even though he solidly believes in their system. Some points were scored and we didn't concede anything.

Sincerely,



Mrs. William Loeb Union Leader Corporation Post Office Box 780 Manchester, New Hampshire 03105

RR/dictated/lm--



UNION LEADER CORPORATION · 35 AMHERST ST., P.O. BOX 780 · MANCHESTER, N.H. O3105 · 603 668-4321



William Loeb, President and Publisher, 1946-1981 Nackey Scripps Loeb, President and Publisher

November 15, 1985

President Ronald Reagan #16691 The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Ron:

The enclosed editorial is sent to you as sort of a bon voyage gift. Never forget that the American people, God bless them, have more common sense than the media experts give them credit for.

Safe journey!

Sincerely,

Nackey

NSL:Mrs. S. Raymond Enclosure

mit talks, he will take with him the hopes and prayers of Americans. As he has spoken for them in the past, it is vital that he speak for them now.

A recent national public survey by the Committee on the Present Danger sends a clear message to him on how the American people feel:

75% of our people think the Soviets can't be trusted on agreements.

64% believe the Soviets are violating existing nuclear arms pacts.

56% feel that Gorbachev is no more trustworthy than his predecessor.

74% figure the Soviets want to keep a nuclear advantage over the United States.

58% think Reagan should take a firm line and not make concessions.

68% believe Reagan can be trusted to handle Gorbachev at the summit.

We believe these are the convictions of Americans and we believe our President will carry them with him in his talks with the present leader of "the evil empire."

He must not speak in the voice of those who want peace at any price — those who would compromise out of fear. He must not speak for those media experts with all their fancy figures and graphics, who perpetrate a cruel hoax on the American people by ignoring the true nature and reality of communism.

The American people have twice elected Ronald & gan because they feel he best represents their be-Reagan because they feel he best represents their beliefs. If talk he must with the Soviets, let Ronald Reagan never forget that he is speaking for Americans. We wish him well.

THE UNION LEADER, MANCHESTER,

Publisher

November 25, 1985

Dear Murph:

Well we're home at last and I must tell you that sitting at that table in Geneva was a lot like those old days across the table from the Studio heads in Hollywood. Turns out that was pretty good training.

We didn't go there concession minded and we stayed that way. Murph, I have to say George Shultz has quietly done some housecleaning without conducting a purge. Our team was solid as a rock and no one was trying to budge me out of my stubborn tracks. As a matter of fact they were urging me on. I'm sure some of those other elements are still in the woodwork waiting for us to go away but all in all the level I'm dealing with seems pretty solid. Incidentally, that press stuff about a feud is just their same old witchhunting. Cap's man, Perle, was one of our team in Geneva. Now don't worry that I've lost my bearings, I can still spot those other types and I'm always watching for them. I'll look forward to getting those "Morris" notes.

I've been keeping in touch with our old friend Roy Brewer, and he comes up with some darn good information. Some of the old names like Gus Hall are still mounting the rostrum in California.

Please give Bette our best, Nancy sends her love.

Sincerely,

RON

The Honorable George Murphy 100 Worth Avenue Palm Beach, Florida 33480

RR/dictated/lm--

November 15, 1985

President Ronald Reagan The White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. President:

Your speech last night was excellent and very well times to fit your international timetable. I was interested in your reference to Eisenhower's similar program of "People to People" because I had something to do with it. It was about the time the "Voice of America" idea was developed. I recall it was specially planned to be a direct propaganda arm of the White House in order to circumvent the influence and control of the State Department for proper reasons.

In a short time with the fine "Italian hand" for which State was famous, they had taken control and thereafter "Voice" lost much of its hoped-for effectiveness. It became the tool of the one world crowd and any time we were able to get a pure or near pure conservative as head of it, the Foggy Bottom Crowd would gang up and get him out. It was pretty frustrating. I recall an exchange of magazines which the U. S. paid for, of course. The book was fashioned after "Life" and looked exactly like "Life" of that time. The Russian version showed nothing but happy, healthy children, welldressed, singing, dancing, picking flowers and a strong spirit of Health, Happiness, Love and Beauty jumped right off the page and grabbed your heart. Our exchange issue was made up of page after page of black riots - troopers beating black folk - fires - riots - arson and more police beating on black., etc. It was so obviously tilted that it made you want to throw up. I think I did. This was only part of the story. Then there was the exchange of Russian films. Like always they wanted the best of it. At one point they wanted to send in five Russian films for one U. S. Film allowed in Russia. Then they wanted the U.S. government to guarantee an audience. This of course never worked but, as you will remember, Eric Johnson's top staff man at the time not only had red hair, some suspected that he was a member. I would give a great deal to be in Geneva and watch Gorby's face when you suggest free and even exchanges of students. That has always been a big problem to the Commies. Everybody wants out - nobody wants in. This desire has apparently not changed since the beginning. Incidently, I have run across the first book that J. Edgar Hoover suggested

I read on the subject forty years ago. I have just reread it and it's all in there. It's called "Out of the Night" by Jean Valtin. Most interesting.

I saw Earl Smith last week and he told me of his concern at the appointment of Betancourt to head up Radio Marti. Of course there was no way Charles Wicks would have known of his background but I'm amazed somebody in the Senate didn't come across it during the hearings. I have just received a piece from my old friend, Bob Morris, who points out once again that twenty-odd years ago we knew there were four active espionage rings in the government but could only surface two. The other two remained unexposed.

As Morris points out, these Rings don't go away, they proliferate. In the two rings exposed at that time, there were 37, mostly very high officials in our government. One of them was running the Treasury and that's mainly how China went Red. I will send some of Bob Morris's notes to you after your return. He is an old time expert.

Bette and I want you to know that our prayers and hopes go with you to Geneva and wish you the greatest success, a safe trip and triumphant return.

Hung home!

Love to you and Nancy,

GM/lm

Mrs. Down Cline - KVBC 1500 Formater Love Pro. Box 44169 Low Vegre Horada

To Mrs. Wm. Joel - Union Leasen Corp. 35 ambret st. PO.Box. 780 Wanderster M. H. 03105

Dear Nocky Thenks for your Bon Voyage editorial. We kept the faith. I must say as my one on one meetings were most interesting. He is a somewhat different, breed even though he soledy believes in their system. Some points were seved and me didn't concede ongtimy. Thenks again.

Sen. Monge Wengery 100 Worth are. Palm Beach Flow. Logar Wength 33480

Will we've home at last and hunt tell your that at that Table in Henra was a let like these and days across the table from the Studie head in Kalywood. Turns out that was frety good training.

We didn't ger There concession minded & me stoyed that way. Murch I have to say George Shully has quietly done some house cleaning without conducting a pringe Our team was solid as a rack and no one was trying To bridge me out of my stublers. Tracks. On a matter of fact they were ingrig me on. I'm sure some of those other almosts are still in the woodwork waiting for us to go away but all in all the level din dooling with some presty solid. Incidentally that preses stiff about a four is first those some also writes hunting. Cope man Poarl was one of our team in Years.

and the second of the second of the second Then don't the mony that day last my bearings; I can still spot Three atten Types and branch down I'll have guidations byours and her to getting those "Morris" notes. bound her we die heret in judgest need end Roy Brown and he comes up with some dann salid seman des est go amo de « mostamognia bong in martin sat jutierm site se section in a sim selecti Place gene Bette om best. Namey sinds her love. Sming

, Al

The second of th

November 25, 1985

Dear Elsa:

Thank you very much for your Thanksgiving greeting and your warm letter. You were more than kind and I'm deeply grateful for your generous words.

I think I was aware of all the prayers in my behalf, particularly when I was alone with Mr. Gorbachev. Strangely enough, in those meetings he twice invoked God's name. I think in our next meeting I may question him on that subject. My only reservation is the need to talk through an interpreter. It's not exactly like being alone.

Congratulations on your new assignment with the California Federation. They made a wise choice.

Nancy sends her love as do I.

Sincerely,

RonA

Mrs. Elsa Sandstrom 8860 Villa La Jolla Drive La Jolla, California 92037

RR/DICTATION/lme

7 Mrs. Elsa Sametron RONALD REAGAN La Julia Dr. La Julia Cunj. 92037 Dem Elsa Thank you very much for your Thanksguing greating and your more letter. you were more than lained + d'm sommet mede sold substants have ... march . se go seems som h hindt b the prayer in my behalf particularly when I mad alone mith Mr. Harbachen. Strangely It sinterm south in Some I thick instead the name. I think I want that the med to talk through an interpreter. It's not exactly like being alone. men maye no instalatarphas?. They made a mire chaire. Noney some den lave as do d. Sining

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

FROM: KATHY OSBORNE Personal Secretary to the President FNF

DATE: 1-25

have typed

Dear Kathy -

Don't know if you accompanied the President on his trip to Vienna - but if you did, it must have been memorable! I was glued to the Television set for as much as I could be home.

Would love to have a copy of the President's speech before the U.N., if it is available. Also, his remarks in Vienna. There was one other speech in recent months, but I cannot place it in my mind at this writing?

Also, would like to have Bob Tuttle's address, so I can write him. And, if you have one for Ed Rollins and Mike Deaver, would appreciate those too. Thank you, so very much, for your help.

May you enjoy Thanksgiving with those you love -

Sincerely

Llsa

Also, thank you for getting my letters to the President.

" Blessed is the nation whose God is the Lord; and the people whom he hath chosen for his own inheritance."

Psalms 33:12

ELSA SANDSTROM

November 21, 1985

President konald Reagan The White House Washington, D. C. 200

Dear Mr. President -

So, now, our great president has traveled for Peace, and written a page in history for our country and the world. Many were the prayers sent along for your protection; and because of your deep faith, we know that He was with you on this mission. How truly bereft are the latter generations of Russians who have grown up embracing Communism, not knowing God and the wisdom and comfort of His word! What a beautiful feeling it must have been to once more set foot in the United States . . . and home!

Also - your speech before the United Nations Assembly was both courageous and outstanding - have heard many favorable comments. I happen to be on a local Board of Directors to assist in medical aid for Afghanistan, so have acquired an intimate knowledge of the atrocities being perpetrated on the people there, including the children with booby-trapped toys being dropped from planes; and the bombing of a medical aid van with a large Red Cross on the roof. Listening to Gorbachev, one wonders

We were proud of our First Lady as well. She is always so gracious. May God bless and keep you both well, strong and happy.

Elsa Sandstrom (Mrs.)

P.S. Have been asked to speak for our Lord as Chaplain for the California Federation, 1986=1987. I could not refuse; and shall pray for inspiration.

You bless the lives of others
with the wonderful
things that you do-That's why you're wished
a Thanksgiving
filled with wonderful blessings
for you.

Have a Very Happy Day Zlee

¥

362144 MF001

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

November 25, 1985

Dear Jean and Bill:

Thank you very much for the clippings on the new arch, and congratulations. It really looks great. Give your son Bill my regards and appreciation for his design and the graceful structure.

I hope you all have (or if this is late had) a great Thanksqiving.

Best regards,

Mr. and Mrs. William Thompson 517 Brinton Avenue Dixon, Illinois 61021





Den Jean & Bell Thank you very much for The clippings on the new arch & Congratulations of Liveney leake quest. Mine year son Bill my regards & appreciation for his design and the graceful structure.

I hope you all have (or if this is late) had a quest Thanhaguring.
Best Rymas
Joneth

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

TO: Anne Higgins

FROM: KATHY OSBORNE

Personal Secretary to the President

DATE: 11-25-85

Please edit and return if okay.

